College Council Minutes

June 1, 2007

12 p.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
CC127

Present:  Donna Acord (chair), Cynthia Andrews, Caroly Arita, Sharon Barley, Nancy Balthazar,Bill Briare, Mindy Brown, Marcia Casey, Dennis Chapman, LeRoy Cook, Trista Cornelius, Diane Drebin, Scott Giltz, Jan Godfrey, Lynda Graf, Tanya Griffiths, Cathy Hanson, Useni Makano, Eric Matchett, Eunice Perez, Judy Redder, Chris Robuck, Tara Sprehe, Rosemary Teetor, Baldwin van der Bijl, Ellen Wolfson
.
Throughout this document you will see handouts referenced by a number.  These handouts can be found on the F:/drive under “1Minutes”.
(Agenda:  Handout #1)

Meeting called to order.  Welcome from Donna Acord.  This is the last meeting before summer.
AGENDA ITEMS:  

4 Credit Conversion:  Presenter, Trista Cornelius
- Information -

Other community colleges have already converted or are in the process of converting their composition classes from 3 credits to 4.  To align with the other community colleges, we will also need to convert.   The decision to go forward with the conversion would need to be made by this fall to ensure that the changes are completed for the 08-09 catalog.   
· WR-121 and WR-122 will change to 4 credits.

· Students will meet requirements for AAOT transfer with 2 classes instead of 3.

· WR-222 “Writing Research Papers” will replace WR-123.  WR-123 will no longer be mandated.
· WR-227 would be tailored more to technical/career programs and would be 4 credits.  WR-121 would be a prerequisite.

· WR-101 will stay 3 credits.

Tara Sprehe suggested that when it is time for the conversion to begin that we start at the beginning of the academic year – summer term..  
Question:  What about students in transition?  

Answer:  The English Department will work with those students to ensure they will meet requirements.

If you have any questions please contact Trista.
Cellular Phone Use:  Presenter, Dennis Chapman (Handout #3)

- Second Reading -

The purpose of the Cellular Phone Use procedure was to lay out certain guidelines for use of college and personal cell phones.  The two changes from the first reading that are now on the document are:
· To define the charge for personal calls on college cell phones; and  

· To be more specific about what were the disciplinary actions when personal use on college cell phones was excessive.
Action:  College Council approved the Cellular Phone Use procedure as presented. 
Chart of Accounts Update:  Presenter, Chris Robuck (Handout #4)
- Information -

On June 27th, there will be a catch-up training session for anyone who has not attended.
The first round of the testing process went fairly well.  The second round of testing will be the weeks of June 18th and 25th.  

The Datatel Database conversion is tentatively scheduled for July 13, 14, and 15, 2007.  Datatel and CougarTrax would be unavailable to staff and students from noon on July 12 to noon on July 16th .  These dates will be confirmed at a meeting on Thursday, June 7.   Chris will make sure that this information is provided to staff to share with students. In an email from Chris on June 8, 2007, Datatel and CougarTrax will be unavailable to all users from Thursday, July 12 through Monday, July 16, 2007.
After the change over, there will be more report training sessions for staff.

Committee Reports

Diversity Committee: Presenter, Cathy Hanson
Members attended the Metropolitan Diversity Institute at PSU and Mt. Hood Community College.on April 26-27, 2007.  Mohammed Bilal was Friday’s keynote speaker.  Some of the sessions that were attended by members were Respecting Spiritual and Religious Beliefs in the Workplace, Linfield College Nursing program for non-native speakers, Diversity in the Middle East and Non-violent Communication.  
The Committee Members will use the bulletin board by Counseling/Advising each month next year to post a theme of the month.  The Diversity Committee will take charge under the guidance of Ellen Wolfson.  The committee has worked really hard this year on promoting, integrating and fostering diversity throughout the college.  
The Committee is looking at how to get funds to have a speaker come next year to promote diversity.

Diversity in AAOT will not be a special class but will be embedded in the curriculum.

Two members of the Committee will be attending the Summer Institute for Intercultural Communication at Reed College.

Association Reports

Part-time Faculty Update:  Rosemary Teetor reporting.
Rosemary announced the officers for 2007-2008:


Rosemary Teetor – President


Martin Kaplan – Vice President


Leslie Ormandy – Secretary


Mike Watkins – Treasurer

Student Government (ASG) Update:  Useni Makano reporting.
· Last week was Alcohol Awareness Week.  Baldwin van der Bijl shared there was an article and picture in the local newspaper.
· FIDO Day is Saturday, June 2nd from 8:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at CCC.  Proceeds benefit the Animal Shelter in Clackamas County.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Jan Godfrey announced that there will be a forum for the three finalists for Vice President of College Services on June 7th beginning at 10:00 a.m.  The selection committee will meet on Friday, June 8th.
Bill Briare brought up the subject of College Council.  On campus, there is an examination going on about the various councils that are on campus.  As exploration occurs about the other councils, there are also questions being asked about this College Council.  Bill asked the following questions:  What do people see as the benefit of this council and what direction would people like to see it go?  
Comments/Answers to the questions:

· Now in College Council there is a lot of info sharing vs. discussion.  If you look at what is being brought here to College Council it is more listening than discussion and dialogue.  It would be nice to have questions to take to the people we live and work with here and then bring back to this for discussion.  The information we hear at this group is the same thing that you hear in other groups on campus.  
· It used to be a great place to hear about college activities and ask questions.  There was a good dialogue setting.  The meetings have been on almost every day of the week.

· Was there an expectation of attendance/membership in the past?  All the administrators used to attend the meetings.  Representatives from each division were present.  This allowed for a broader dialogue on proposed changes that impacted a lot of people.  That’s what has been lost.

· Everyone was encouraged to participate.  It was more of a facilitation of dialogue where we broke up into small groups.  The meeting was purposeful.  

· The discussion focused on the hot topic on campus and at the same time was building the electronic FYI to deal with information.  We’ve gotten away from just the topic of it.  

· How were the charges of President’s Council and College Council related/different?  A lot of committees would report to college council.  All policy would come here first.  Some had quite a bit of discussion, where it had to go back to the ISP for further work.  If the policy came here and there were no problems then it didn’t go on to President’s Council.  If there were problems or concerns with it, it went back to the committee, then back to here until everyone was comfortable with it.  There were some things that went straight to President’s Council that dealt more with finance, organization of the college. 

· Is there a list of what topics go where? 
Certain things should stop here and end here and be widely represented.

· This is the public conduit that maybe President’s Council isn’t.  

· Co-chairs used to facilitate meetings.  Concern about time for people to facilitate.
· Clarifying the membership would be helpful as it doesn’t seem like everyone is represented.  What is expected of people who volunteer to go to College Council?  

· One of the hopes was that when the agenda goes out people take a look at the topics that are of interest to them, that they would show up and provide input into that topic.  

· It doesn’t feel anymore that there is an opportunity for discussion on certain topics it’s more like gathering information about it.   We’ve lost the discussion part.

· Knowing what your role and responsibility is on the Council.  The expectation would be that you take that back and you would have conversation in your respective areas.

· Is this room intimidating and could contribute to the discomfort of speaking your mind?  Maybe more of a roundtable setting that allows more people?

· The committees are supposed to do their homework and then bring it here.  We need to figure out what comes here and what doesn’t.
· The same thing is being discussed at President’s Council and the information brought here is redundant.  There’s something missing between the two groups – College Council and President’s Council.  

· The two councils need to make a coordinated effort to figure out what topics need to be presented where. 

· When we have discussion topics that require broad based input we could use FYI today.

· What would be our next step to continue this conversation and figure out what we do need in a way that is broadly represented? First thing on the next College Council agenda should be to continue this discussion.  

Thank you to Donna for facilitating the meetings this year.  

Thank you to the students for being in attendance at every meeting this year.    

Meeting adjourned 
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